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WAIT, YOU DON’T KNOW WHAT AN ELI TALK IS?  

Due to hospital policy, clergy and BHC Cares 
volunteers have no way of knowing if you are in 
the hospital unless you or a family member inform 
us. INFO: Iris Powell, ipowell@baltimorehebrew.org 
or  410-764-1587, ext. 224.

IN THE HOSPITAL?

BHC has wonderful facilities to rent for lifecycle 
events and special occasions, such as the 
Dalsheimer Auditorium, the Goodwin Center, and 
the Straus Social Hall. INFO: Francie Gill, Facility/
Event Coordinator, 410-764-1587, ext. 226. 

LIFECYCLE EVENTS

YAHRZEIT REMINDER
To have a Yahrzeit name read, call the Temple Office 
or fill out a card when coming to a service. INFO: 
Iris Powell, 410-764-1587, ext. 224 or ipowell@
baltimorehebrew.org.

The Oneg Shabbat on March 20 is sponsored 
by Michelle Harrison in honor of her son 
Matthew becoming a Bar Mitzvah.

The Oneg Shabbat on April 24 is sponsored by 
Melissa and Mikel Daniels and Donna and Mark 
Wasserman in honor of their son and grandson 
Ethan becoming a Bar Mitzvah.

The Kiddush on April 25 is sponsored by 
Melissa and Mikel Daniels and Donna and Mark 
Wasserman in honor of their son and grandson 
Ethan becoming a Bar Mitzvah.

TODAH RABBAH FROM THE CLERGY
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•	 Non-perishable Food for GEDCO Cares 
Food Pantry. Please note GEDCO Cares 
Food Pantry is currently running low on 
the following items: spaghetti sauce, 
canned tomatoes, canned veggies, 
canned tuna, and canned salmon.

• Clothing, shoes, belts, purses, blankets, 
sheets, pillowcases, drapes and stuffed 
animals for all ages and genders for 
CHANA. Please place in bags no larger 
than white kitchen trash bags.

•	 Frozen casseroles for Our Daily Bread.

Place your donations in the labeled, wooden bins 
near the Hoffberger Chapel. Please drop the frozen 
casseroles off in the freezer at BHC.

  VOTE “REFORM” TODAY! 
Vote today! The World Zionist Con-
gress Election is here! We would love 
for every Reform Jew to vote for the 
“Reform” slate! Voting is open now 
until March 11, 2020, and it’s the only 
democratic opportunity American 
Jews have to influence Israeli society. 
Go to www.zionistelections.org to 
vote, or Scan & Vote from your phone. 
And vote “Reform.”

 Elizabeth and Jacob Luskin

  NEW MEMBERS

BHC IS COLLECTING...

Have you seen the amazing ELI Talk by…? Wait, you don’t 
know what an ELI Talk is? 

If you haven’t heard of ELI Talks, you’ve probably heard 
of ELI’s older sibling, TED. The now ubiquitous TED Talk 
phenomenon began in 1984 with a conference bringing 
together some of the most interesting thinkers in the fields 
of Technology, Entertainment, and Design (T-E-D). At that first 
conference, an elite invitation-only audience learned about 
cutting-edge technology like CDs and e-books, among other 
innovations.  The first conference lost money, but six years 
later it took off and became an annual gathering. The speakers 
broadened to include scientists, philosophers, musicians, business and religious leaders, 
philanthropists and many others. Today, high school students might be assigned TED Talks 
as homework to watch or as a format to replicate.  Even if you’ve never seen or listened to 
a TED Talk, I imagine you’ve heard of them. And if you haven’t, rest assured that someone 
who has created, innovated, or developed an item or service you use regularly has learned 
from a TED Talk. A TED Talk is a thing. 

So, what’s an ELI Talk? The same, but Jewish. 
ELI Talks began in 2012 at the North American Jewish Day School Conference as a 

production of The AVI CHAI Foundation. ELI Talks originally centered on the themes of 
Jewish religious engagement, Jewish literacy, and/or Jewish identity (E-L-I). Today, like TED 
Talks, the scope has broadened to include “examples of Judaism’s relevance to the big and 
small issues of our lives; [ELI] transmits inspired Jewish ideas to people everywhere through 
a curated digital media canon that speaks directly to the hearts and the minds of viewers” 
(avichai.org).

Too often, when we think about Jewish learning, we conjure up dusty old tractates of 
Talmud. Obviously, there’s nothing wrong with a dusty tractate! But Jewish learning, Jewish 
inspiration, and Jewish innovation now take all sorts of media forms, among them the 
ELI Talk. If you’re computer-savvy, check out elitalks.org and spend some time browsing 
around. I’m sure you’ll find something worth watching! 

I decided to write my column this month about ELI Talks because I was personally 
inspired watching Ilana Kaufman’s ELI Talk about the evolving racial and ethnic makeup 
of the American Jewish community. Ilana is the Executive Director of Jews of Color: Field 
Building Initiative. She was here in Baltimore speaking to key leaders from The Associated, 
community rabbis and activists, and an invited group of about 100 Jews of color, including 
several BHC members. You’ll find her thought-provoking talk under the Community tab. It’s 
worth watching – maybe even a few times. 

As with all good learning, ELI Talks are not an end in themselves, but rather are meant 
to foster reflection, conversation and growth. Let me know if you watch one or several. I’d 
love to hear what thoughts they inspire. Then we’ll pull out the dusty books they are based 
on and learn some more together. 

                                                                                                     - Rabbi Sachs-Kohen



Baltimore Hebrew Congregation Bulletin • Number 7 • March 2020 • 5 Adar – 6 Nissan 5780

The world marked the 75th anniversary of the liberation of the Nazi 
concentration and death camp at Auschwitz-Birkenau in late January of 
this year. Solemn ceremonies around the world included a ceremony in 
Jerusalem attended by dozens of world leaders who urged collective 
vigilance against a resurgence of antisemitism worldwide.  As the 
number of survivors of the monstrous crimes of the Holocaust dwindle 
in number, there is growing concern about the efforts by leaders to 
bend the historical narrative of World War II to suit their own needs.

The ceremony at Auschwitz was designed to focus on fighting 
antisemitism and giving survivors one more chance to tell their stories. 
The Holocaust remains a critical area of research for many historians and is 
a staple of school curriculums in many countries.  However, we should be 
concerned that the memory of what happened at the camps and beyond 
is fading among younger generations.  Many Jewish organizations have 
urged governments across the world to toughen antisemitism laws in their 
countries as well as promote Holocaust education.  Many survivors spoke 
about how words alone are no longer enough.  Laws must be passed, and 
children need to be educated and know where the hatred of Jews leads.

As a community, we can continue to make sure our schools teach the 
Holocaust’s tragic story.  Education is such an important tool to combat 
the evil and indifference to which lack of education leads.  We continue to 
teach these historical values in our education program here at BHC, and we 
should all fight for the same throughout our Maryland area. In this regard, 
please attend the 60th Annual Interfaith Institute here at BHC on March 16. 
Rabbi Busch will moderate the discussion on Understanding Contemporary 
Antisemitism. The keynote speaker is Doron Ezickson of the ADL.  I 
am so proud that Rabbi Busch co-chairs the Community Task Force on 
Antisemitism, on which our members Liora Brunn and Howard Libit also sit.

Our BHC education has been in such good hands for the past ten 
years under the leadership of Brad Cohen.  As you know by now, Brad 
and his family will be leaving Baltimore at the end of June to return to 
Colorado, a place dear to them.  They will be missed tremendously.  
We have already begun the search for a replacement, led by a Search 
Committee chaired by Melissa Lenet. We will keep you updated.  Our 
Youth Education program and Next Gen have been growing over the 
past decade and we will all work to make sure that trend continues.

As our education on Antisemitism evolves, we will focus on the joys and 
ethics of being Jewish.  As Jews, we are bearers of a magnificent tradition 
that we express through religious, intellectual, and other contexts.  Despite 
the best efforts of so many generations to harm us or even annihilate us, 
we celebrate the tradition that is ours and all it has given to the world. 

– Richard D. Gross
BHC President

CELEBRATING THE 
75TH ANNIVERARY OF 
THE LIBERATION OF 
AUSCHWITZ-BIRKENAU BY 
FIGHTING ANTISEMITISM 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK
see photos and notices of upcoming events
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FROM THE 
PRESIDENT

Every five years, the Congregation reviews and revises the Bylaws, to 
the extent appropriate.  To that end, a red-lined comparison version of the 
Bylaws showing the 2015 version and the proposed revisions for our 2020 
version is posted online in our website so that all revisions may be reviewed 
by all members of the Congregation.

 While we encourage a thorough review of that comparison version, for 
ease and not as a substitute, the proposed revisions to the Bylaws can be 
generally reflected in six categories:

 I. Gender neutrality (10.1), Format, Font, Spacing, Typos, Grammar and 
Consistency;

 II. 3.1 Changes to clean up the prior provision addressing the 24 - 18 
reduction and to address the role of participants on the Board;

 III. 4.4 Nominating Committee to change from 60 days to 90 days to fill 
vacancies;

 IV. 5.7 as to participation by telephone/video-conferencing;
 V. 5.9 as to attendance at executive sessions of the Board; and
 VI. 8.1.2, 8.1.3 and 8.3 revisions	

    The proposed revisions and any questions will be addressed at our April 
17 Annual Meeting for consideration and a vote of the membership for 
approval.   
Committee: Stan Gann, Jr., Chair; Dana Gloor, Paula Himeles and John Singer

The Nominating Committee presents the following Officers and Board 
members to be installed at the Annual Meeting on Friday, April 17:

OFFICERS SERVING TWO-YEAR TERMS
President, John Elias

First Vice President, Gary Aiken
Vice President, Brett Cohen

Vice President, Amy Sponseller
Treasurer, David Castine

Assistant Treasurer, Robert L. Waldman
Secretary, Jennifer Lew

BOARD MEMBERS SERVING THREE-YEAR TERMS
Jill Feinberg, Helene Kahn, Linda Nathan, Carol Sandler, 

Jonathan Schwartz and Susan Sherman

COMMITTEE
Steven S. Sharfstein, Chair; Nancy Aiken, Claudia Cameron, Steve 

Cornblatt, Denise Feldman, Ross Goldstein, Andy Hanover, Jennifer Lew 
(recused for discussion of the Secretary) and Lauren Wayne

AUXILIARIES
Danny Duhan - Brotherhood

Leslie Lichter - Women of BHC

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

BYLAWS REVIEW COMMITTEE

ANNUAL MEETING AND SHABBAT
Friday, April 17
Reception 5 PM

Meeting 5:30 PM
Shabbat Service 6:15 PM

Dinner following
(reservations required for dinner)

Invitations have been mailed.
       Come celebrate our incoming Officers and Board members,  all BHC 
volunteers honored by the Carol J. Caplan Service and Commitment 
Award and BHC’s 190th anniversary!
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PEP: PURSUING EDUCATIONAL POSSIBILITIES
Sundays, March 1 & 15, 9 am
See page 6 for details.

YOUTH EDUCATION 
Sundays, March 1, 15 & 29, 9 am
Youth Education enables students ages 3-13 to develop 
a foundation of Jewish life as part of an inclusive, vibrant, 
active community. INFO: Brad Cohen, Director of Education, 
410-764-1587, ext. 290 or bcohen@baltimorehebrew.org.

ADULT BEGINNER HEBREW CLASS 
Sundays, March 1, 15, 29, 9:15 am
This class is for adult BHC members with little or no Hebrew 
reading ability and will fulfill the beginner Hebrew requirement 
for the Adult Bar/Bat Mitzvah program.  INFO: Marci Messick, 
mmessick@baltimorehebrew.org or 410-764-1587, ext. 250.

NEXTGEN: TEEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Sunday, March 1, Noon
The Teen Advisory Committee meets once a month to engage 
with their peers, brainstorm new programs and ideas, and 
participate in leadership-building activities. 

HOFFBERGER GALLERY ARTIST’S RECEPTION
Sunday, March 1, 2 pm
See page 8 for details.

PJ SHABBAT 
Friday, March 6, 6:30 pm
Bring your toddlers and young children for BHC’s pajama-clad 
service the first Friday of every month. Sing, bring tzedakah, hear 
a story, and have fun.

KOL ECHAD: INCLUSIVE SHABBAT
Saturday, March 7, 11 am
See page 6 for details.

NEXTGEN: SHUL-IN
Saturday, March 7, 5 pm 
See the Youth Education column on page 7 for details.

ADULT 80’S PURIM DANCE PARTY
Saturday, March 7, 8 pm
See page 5 for details.

SENSORY FRIENDLY CARNIVAL
Sunday, March 8, 9 AM 
See page 5 for details.

PURIM MEGILLAH
Sunday, March 8, 10:30 AM 

See page 5 for details.

PURIM CARNIVAL
Sunday, March 8, 11:30 AM 
See page 5 for details.

NEXTGEN: ROSH HODESH/SHEVET
Monday, March 9, 6 pm
See the Youth Education column on page 7 for details.

KOL RINNAH
Mondays, March 9 & 30, 7 pm
See the Youth Education column on page 6 for details.

TEENS TALK 
Sunday, March 15, 10 am
See the Youth Education column on page 7 for details.

NEXTGEN: FELLOWSHIP
Tuesdays, March 17, 6 pm
See the Youth Education column on page 7 for details.

FAMILY SHABBAT
Friday, March 13, 6:15 pm
See pages 6 for details.

WOMEN OF BHC INTERFAITH INSTITUTE
Monday, March 16, 9 am
See pages 5 & 10 for details.

WOMEN OF BHC AFTERNOON WITH THE LIGHTS 
WHO GUIDE US
Thursday, March 19, 3 pm
See pages 5 & 10 for details.

BHC SCHOLAR-IN-RESIDENCE RABBI SHMULY 
YANKELOWITZ
Friday, March 20 - Sunday, March 21
See page 7 for details.

SHABBAT SHELANU/STAY SHABBAT
Saturday, March 21, 10 am
See page 6 for details.

TORAH AND SCHMOOZE
Sunday, March 29, 9 am
See the Youth Education column on page 7 for details.

TEENS TALK
Sunday, March 29 10 am

NEXTGEN: SOCIAL JUSTICE
Sunday, March 29, 10 am
See the Youth Education column on page 7 for details.

BROTHERHOOD SEDER
Sunday, March 29, 1 pm
See page 10 for details.

 MILKSHAKE CONCERT
 Monday, March 30, 10 am
See page 8 for details.

NEXTGEN: COOKING CLUB
Monday, March 30, 6 pm 
See the Youth Education column on page 7 for details.

UPCOMING AT BHC

• DISCLAIMERS •
1.	All prices, events and times published in the Bulletin are current at the time of publication, 

but are subject to change.
2.	Publication of an advertisement in the Bulletin is neither an endorsement nor 

recommendation of any advertisers’ products or services by BHC.
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PROGRAM HIGHLIGHTS

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK
receive notices of upcoming events and photos

Women of BHC will hold its 60th Annual Interfaith 
Institute, Monday, March 16, 9:30 am-2 pm. Our vital 
and timely topic is Understanding Contemporary 
Antisemitism. Our Keynote speaker is Doron 
Ezickson, Regional Director of the Anti-Defamation 
League (ADL) of Washington, D.C. Responders of 
different races and religions will take part. On our

panel of experts are: Marietta English, President, 
American Federation of Teachers-Maryland and 
Samuel Scott, Elijah Cummings Youth Program 
and Rabbi Busch is our moderator.

Marietta English has the heart of an educator. 
She spent over three decades as a classroom 
teacher in grades Pre-K to 8th grade. She was 
also a special education teacher, consultant, 

and mentor before becoming an adjunct professor in adult education 
programs at Coppin State University. 

English is the current president of the American Federation of 
Teachers-Maryland and has been for 13 years. 
She is also the former president of the Baltimore 
Teachers Union, a role she held for 21 years. 
In her role as a labor leader she has fought for 
fair wages and improved working conditions 
for Baltimore City Public School teachers, 

paraprofessionals and school related personnel. She’s also been on 
the front line fighting for state and local public employees, leading 
AFT-Maryland’s campaign “Some Cuts Don’t Heal,” protecting state 
workers’ jobs. 

Samuel Scott was selected as a participant in the Elijah Cummings 
Youth Program in Israel during his junior year 
in high school. He experienced a month-long 
excursion in Israel, leadership workshops, and 
community service while experiencing Jewish 
culture. Scott has maintained close ties with 
the Jewish community and is serving as a board 

member and vice chairman of the Elijah Cummings Youth Program in 
Israel. In addition, Scott is the President of Bluerock Development, a 
company that rehabilitates distressed properties in low to moderate 
income areas in Baltimore City. He is also President of Bluerock 
Realtors, a real estate brokerage firm that works with buyers and 
sellers in the Baltimore Metropolitan Area. He is a strong advocate 
and supporter of programs that support the community.

The Institute is acknowledged to be one of the exceptional 
programs BHC offers the community, bringing together members 
of all faiths to approach issues of universal importance from their 
multiple perspective. The program will begin at 10 am, followed by 
lunch at Noon. The cost for this event is $18, which includes a box 
lunch. Advance registration is required. This important program is 
co-sponsored by the Alice Hecht Memorial Fund, Bernice S. Kramer 
Memorial Fund and Women of Baltimore Hebrew Congregation. 
INFO: Carol J. Caplan, Chair, 410-764-1587, ext. 270 or carolcjca@
comcast.net.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR:  
6OTH ANNUAL INTERFAITH INSTITUTE

Go Back to the Future with BHC’s Adult only Purim Party! Join us for 
drinks and desserts. Hang out with your friends, meet new people, hear 
the Megillah, play games and dance the night away to your favorite 80’s 
music. Don’t forget to dress up in your favorite 80’s outfits! 
Saturday, March 7, 8 pm $10 cover at the door. RSVP: Brad Cohen, 
Director of Education, at bcohen@baltimorehebrew.org.

ADULT ONLY PURIM 80’S DANCE PARTY

PURIM CARNIVAL AND PURIM PLAY
Sunday, March 8, 9 Am - 10:30 Am Sensory-friendly Purim Carnival (new 
this year). The whole family can participate in sensory-friendly carnival 
games, face painting, cotton candy, and more. 
Sunday, March 8, 10:30  - 11:30 Am 80’s Purim Play and Megillah Reading.
Sunday, March 8, 11:30 Am to 1:30 Pm Purim Carnival, games, popcorn, 
music, inflatables and more. Explore new games created by our 
7th-graders, a special preschool area (featuring a five-and-under-only 
bounce house) and more.

Tickets are available for purchase the day of the Purim Carnival:
10 tickets for $5 or 20 tickets for $10 dollars.
INFO: Brad Cohen, Director of Education bcohen@baltimorehebrew.
org or 410-764-1587.

The Bible’s Book of Esther calls 
upon us to celebrate Purim 
each year in the month of Adar. 
  As Rabbi Michael Strassfeld 
describes Purim, “The story 
itself is a grand farce, filled with 
absurdly lucky coincidences, 
where the right person is 
always in the right place at 
the right time (or, in the case 
of Haman, in the wrong place 
at the wrong time).” So get 
ready to be in the right place 
at the right time for Purim and 
celebrate our ancient survival 
and our ongoing Jewish 

journey together, with humor, fun, and festivity.

PURIM FOR ALL AGES IN 5780

SAVE THE DATE: MUSIC AND MEANING
The Next Music & Meaning concert with AmiciMusic at BHC:  Sunday, 
April 5, 3 PM. “QUARTESSENCE” features great piano quartets by 
Robert Schumann and Gabriel Faure.  Join Emmanuel Borowsky, violin;  
Anna Pelczer, viola; Frances Borowsky, cello; and Daniel Weiser, piano, 
in this powerful program that includes two of the most popular and 
lyrical piano quartets in the repertoire.  This is a free program, open to 
all.  These innovative programs include short talks before each piece 
as well as a special “keyboard” camera that allows the audience to see 
the piano up close from any seat.  This series is made possible by a 
generous donation from the Peggy and Yale Gordon Trust.  
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MEMBERS: Log on to our website, baltimorehebrew.org, for 
our online Membership Directory, to pay your bill or make a 
donation. Simply click “forgot your ID or password?” to have your 
login information emailed to you.

Mondays, March 9 & 30, 7 pm
Do you like to sing? Our Congregational choir is always open to new 
voices. We rehearse on most Mondays at 7 pm and participate in High 
Holy Day and Shabbat services. The atmosphere is welcoming, and 
you don’t have to read Hebrew to succeed. INFO: Marci Messick, 
mmessick@baltimorehebrew.org or 410-764-1587, ext. 250.

KOL RINNAH

THE WORD TRIVIA IS:
A) Derived from the Hebrew root meaning perplexed 
or uncertain.
B) Derived from the Latin meaning “triple way.”
C) The name of BHC’s 20s and 30s professional 
group. 
If you guessed “B” and are in your 20s or 30s, 
you are correct and should join Chai Life (BHC’s 
actual young professional group) for weekly trivia at 
Homslyce in Mt. Vernon on Thursdays throughout the winter. If you are 
interested, contact Shira at myhairpoofsout@gmail.com to be added to 
the trivia email list and receive weekly updates.

Shira Moskowitz
Chai Life Chair

CHAI LIFE

Baltimore-area synagogues have joined forces to continue the series 
“Kol Echad: Inclusive Shabbat” for school-aged children with special 
needs and their families. BHC is excited to host again on Saturday, 
March 7, 11 am. The 45-minute sessions will include music and 
movement breaks and are open to students of all abilities and their 
families. Sensory products like crash pads, weighted blankets and light 
covers are available. INFO & RSVP: Rachel Plotkin, baltimorekolechad@
gmail.com.

KOL ECHAD: INCLUSIVE SHABBAT

Sundays, March 1 & 15, 9 am
Judaism offers us great opportunities to learn about our traditions, 
the world and ourselves. PEP is an ongoing Sunday morning learning 
opportunity enjoyed by BHC congregants. This spring, Dr. Susanna 
Garfein is teaching“Wisdom Literature” at 9:30 am. Wisdom Literature 
is concerned with the realities of the human experience, from the 
mundane to the sublime, and with the relationship between the human 
experience and the divine. In this course, we will consider the books 
of the Bible that belong to this category of literature-Proverbs, Job 
and Ecclesiastes,  as well as Wisdom Literature from the ancient Near 
East. Rabbi Sachs-Kohen is teaching “Spiritual Teachings of Chassidic 
Masters” at 10:45 am. Study with Rabbi Sachs-Kohen some of the 
texts she has learned in her fellowship with the Institute for Jewish 
Spirituality (IJS). Having only dipped her toes in, she will not presume 
to TEACH you these texts, but rather will plan to study them together 
with you.  The semester continues on the following Sundays throughout 
the spring: March 1 & 15 and April 19. INFO & REGISTRATION: Ruth 
Spivak, spivakcpa@verizon.net, 410-666-1891. 

PURSUING EDUCATIONAL POSSIBILITIES

Shabbat Shelanu/STAY Shabbat with Scholar-in-Residence Rabbi 
Shmuly Yankelowitz on Saturday, March 21, 10 AM, with a STAY Shabbat 
Kiddush following. Guest, Rabbi Yankelowitz will speak at the STAY 
Kiddush and there will be time to ask questions.   
See page 7 for the weekend schedule.

SHABBAT SHELANU/STAY SHABBAT

Friday, March 13, 6:15 pm NOTE: Due to Passover, there will be no 
dinner following Family Shabbat. 
Share in Shabbat geared towards families with children in Kindergarten 
and up (babysitting available for 4 years old and under). This creative 
service is led by students, songleader Cory Hermann, and our clergy and 
educators on the second Friday of each month at 6:15 PM. It is a shorter, 
more musical and visual service. INFO: Brad Cohen, 410-764-1587 or 
bcohen@baltimorehebrew.org.

DON’T MISS FAMILY SHABBAT

Thursday, April 9, 6 pm 
All are welcome to share BHC’s Seder with Rabbi Sachs-Kohen 
on the Second Night of Passover. We will enjoy a buffet 
dinner as we share in our community’s Seder. Participate as 
we read the Haggadah together, open the door for Elijah, and 
watch the children hunt for The Afikomen. INFO: Francie Gill, 
410-764-1587, ext. 226 or fgill@baltimorehebrew.org. RSVP: 
by Tuesday, March 31 online, baltimorehebrew.org/passover, 
or pick up a flyer in BHC’s lobby.

JOIN US FOR THE BHC’S 
SECOND NIGHT PASSOVER SEDER
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YOUTH EDUCATION

INFO & RSVP: Brad Cohen, Director of Education, 410-764-1587, ext. 290 or bcohen@baltimorehebrew.org
Alicia Gallant, Assistant Director of Education,  410-764-1587, ext. 249 or agallant@baltimorehebrew.org

PURIM CARNIVAL AND PURIM PLAY 

Sunday, March 8 at 9 Am to 1:30 PM 
Explore new games created by our 7th graders, a special preschool 
area (featuring a five and under only bounce house) and more. 
See page 5 for details. INFO: Brad Cohen, Director of Education 
bcohen@baltimorehebrew.org or 410-764-1587.

YOUTH EDUCATION 
Sundays, March 1, 15 & 29, 9 am
As spring rolls on, classes are preparing for Passover. The Harry 
Potter Passover elective is creating a Harry Potter Seder. The 
younger classes are practicing the Four Questions, as the older 
classes dig deep into the story of Passover to explore the meaning 
of the Seder. 

TEEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Sundays, March 1, 10:45 am
This group meets monthly to help to brainstorm ideas, plan 
events for teens, and promote teen programming. Specifically, 
they will be work on planning the programming for our spring 
retreat to Deep Creek Lake, MD. 

NEXTGEN: SHUL-IN 
Saturday, March 7, 5 pm 
Teens will enjoy overnight social time with their peers as they 
volunteer and create a game, including set up, rules, and 
prizes Saturday night. They will then stay and assist with the 
Purim Carnival until 1:30 PM on Sunday.

NEXTGEN: ROSH HODESH/SHEVET 
Monday, March 9, 6 pm
This program uses Jewish teachings to give girls and boys a 
place to feel safe, articulate their deepest concerns, consider 
the impact of gender on their daily lives, have fun, and be 
“real” with their peers. 

NEXTGEN:12TH GRADE FELLOWSHIP
Tuesday, March 17, 6 pm 
This fellowship is a prestigious opportunity for 12th grade 
students to develop additional skills to prepare them for 
college.
 SCHOLAR IN RESIDENCE: 

RABBI SHMULY YANKELOWITZ
FRIDAY, MARCH 20, 6:15 PM 
“How to See the Invisible Right Before Our Eyes: A 
Mystical approach to Ethics”

SATURDAY, MARCH 21, 10 AM 
Mussar, Middot, & Social Change: “Transforming our Inner 
World to Transform our Outer World!” 

STAY SHABBAT
SATURDAY, MARCH 21, FOLLOWING SHABBAT 
SHELANU
Asylum Seekers, Immigrants & Refugees: “Understanding 
Them & Understanding Ourselves.”

SATURDAY, MARCH 21, 5 PM 
 “Judaism as a Call to Social Action: Developing our 
Unique Moral Voice.”  

TORAH AND SCHMOOZE
Sunday, March 29, 9 am
Join our Rabbis and Cantors for coffee, bagels, community and 
more right after drop-off at 9 AM.

NEXTGEN: SOCIAL JUSTICE
Sunday, March 29, 10 Am 
Contemplate important and current social issues facing 
our society throughout the year and create individual and 
congregation-wide initiatives in response.

6TH/7TH GRADE YOUTH GROUP 
Sunday, March 29, 12 pm 
After enjoying a pizza dinner, 6th and 7th graders will enjoy in an 
age-appropriate activity while enjoying social time with  peers.

NEXTGEN: COOKING CLUB
Monday, March 30, 6 pm
Students will master culinary skills as they learn about the 
Jewish tradition through food.
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Most mornings, I walk my dog, Buster, in the 6 
AM darkness. While on our walks I usually listen 
to a podcast.  My podcast subscriptions are very 
eclectic ranging from current events to baseball 
to early childhood education. One morning I 
decided to listen to Welcome To The Neighborhood: A Mister Rogers 
Tribute Podcast. Today’s episode was titled “Fred Rogers Quotes @ 
MisterRogerSay.” Growing up I was more of a Sesame Street and 
Electric Company fan, but looking back I wish I had watched more Mr. 
Rogers’ Neighborhood. When I attended the National Association for 
the Education of Young Children Conference (NAEYC), I was fortunate 
to attend the keynote address given by his wife, Joanne Rogers. I 
began thinking how Mr. Rogers’ messages are timeless and are very 
appropriate for 2020.

Each classroom at the E.B. Hirsh Early Childhood Center is its own 
unique neighborhood. Teachers are guiding the children on how to be 
good “neighbors” to their classmates and to their teachers.  Depending 
on their age, children will show kindness in a variety of ways. Even our 
older infants, recognize when a classmate is sad and will go get the 
friend’s pacifier or sippy cup. In most classrooms, kindness is shown by 
greeting friends in the morning or saying goodbye at the end of the 
day, offering to play together on the playground, complimenting each 
other on artistic masterpieces and saying please and thank you. This is 
also the Jewish Value of Derekh Eretz- showing kindness and respect. 
A little kindness goes a long way, no matter the age. It is the following 
quote that made me think of the children and teachers at E.B. Hirsh Early 
Childhood Center,

“There are three ways to ultimate success: The first way is to be kind. 
The second way is to be kind. The third way is to be kind.“

“From the time you were very little, you’ve had people who have 
smiled you into smiling, people who have talked you into talking, sung 
you into singing, loved you into loving.”

Director, Jennifer Platt

ACTS OF LOVING-KINDNESS 

E.B. HIRSH EARLY 
CHILDHOOD 
CENTER

CALL FOR ENTRIES BHC MEMBER ART SHOW
July 1 to August 3

We are searching for artists within our BHC 
community to share their artistic talent 
by showing their work this summer in the 
Hoffberger Gallery. 
Open to members of BHC age 18 and 
older.  Each entry (up to three pieces) must be 
framed and ready for hanging. All work will be 
reviewed for acceptance to the exhibition. The 
decision of the jurors will be final.
   Accepting submissions on June 29 and 
30. For registration form or more information 
contact Marcia Bornfriend, 443-255-3119, 
marcia410@comcast.net, or Lauren Loran 

410-377-9084, laurenloran@mac.com.

HOFFBERGER 
GALLERY

Off The Easel Artist reception is on Sunday, March 1, 2 - 4 PM and  
the showing is through Monday, April 27. Off The Easel features 
The Magnificent Seven, seven artists who have one salient thing in 
common: we all either take classes at Zoll Studio in Timonium, teach 
classes at Zoll Studio or have studios at Zoll Studio. As professionals 
we further our education in different ways and we paint different 
subjects. No matter what your requirements are, one of us can fill the 
bill. So please join us for OFF THE EASEL to see what we’re working 
on now. 

Monday, March 30 at 10 AM
Milkshake will be at BHC. Milkshake 
is a band on a mission to create great 
rock music for kids.  Led by singer 
Lisa Mathews and guitarist Mikel 
Gehl, whose songs for grown-ups 
have been featured in movies and 
prime-time television, and whose 
indie rock group Love Riot garnered 
critical praise during its 10-year run, 
Milkshake has won over preschoolers 

without compromising songcraft, stagecraft or their authentic rock & 
roll spirit.

MILKSHAKE CONCERT



Baltimore Hebrew Congregation Bulletin • Number 7 • March 2020 • 5 Adar – 6 Nissan 5780

We are excited to welcome your children into our Youth Education Programs and E.B. Hirsh Early Childhood Center. SIGN UP NOW: 
Youth Education: Brad Cohen, Director of Education, bcohen@baltimorehebrew.org or 410-764-1587, ext. 290

E.B. Hirsh Early Childhood Center: Jennifer Platt, Director, jplatt@baltimorehebrew.org or 410-764-7281

REGISTER FOR OUR SCHOOLS TODAY!

9

NIGHT OF THE STARS

10TH ANNUAL NIGHT OF THE STARS TO HONOR ALL PAST EVENT CHAIRS

Don’t miss the hilarious Kevin Pollak in “Live” at BHC’s 
annual Night of the Stars fundraising event, Thursday, 
May 14.  Tickets are available now!  In honor of the 10th 
year of Night of the Stars, we are proud to announce that 
we are honoring all of our past Night of the Stars Chairs.
 

David Berenhaus, Marjorie Goodman,
Linda Litofsky, Carol Noel, 
Susan Perl, Bobbi Perlman, 

Richard Peterson,
Darlene Wolff 

   Barbi Hyman (z”l)
 
We honor our past Night of the Stars Chairs who are all stars 
in their own right and exemplify the warm and inviting spirit 

                                           Photo credit: Duke Zimmerman

For information and tickets go to baltimorehebrew.org/nots.  Night of The Stars supports our youth 
community including The E.B. Hirsh Early Childhood Center.


